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Sent via email:  EABDirector@ontario.ca  
 
Kathleen O’Neill 
Director, Environmental Assessment Branch  
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks  
135 St. Clair Avenue West  
Toronto, Ontario   
M4V 1P5 
 
Notice of Issue for East End Transit Terminal, City of Windsor 
 
Dear Ms. O’Neill, 
 
The East End Transit Terminal is following the Transit and Rail Project Assessment 
Process as prescribed in Ontario Regulation 231/08. The City of Windsor is in the 
process of assessing the air quality impacts of the project in response to comments 
received from the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks (MECP). 
There is insufficient time to address the MECP’s comments on the air quality impact 
assessment while also meeting the City’s obligation to report to Council prior to 
issuing the Notice of Completion. 
 
Under subsection 10(1) of Ontario Regulation 231/08, if a notice of issue is given, the 
120-day consultation period stops running and will resume when the above-noted 
issue has been addressed and a notice of resumption has been provided to you.   
 
A copy of this notice of issue has also been posted on the project website: 
https://www.citywindsor.ca/residents/construction/environmental-assessments-
master-plans/transit-and-rail-project-assessment-process-east-end-transit-terminal.  
 
If you have any questions or need further information about this project, please 
contact Chris Patten at cpatten@dillon.ca or 519-948-4243 ext. 3210. 
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Sincerely, 
 
DILLON CONSULTING LIMITED 
 
 
 
 
Greg Hayes 
for Chris Patten, P.Eng. 
Project Manager 
 
GJH:tjs 
cc: Cindy Batista, Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks  
 Sonia Bajaj, City of Windsor 
 Tracy Beadow, City of Windsor 
 
Our file: 24-7953 
 


